
 

 
 
 
February 11, 2016 
 
Sarah Woodgate 
Director, Calgary Housing & President, Calgary Housing Company 
Community Services & Protective Services 
The City of Calgary | Mail code #21 PO Box 2100, Station M, Calgary, AB, T2P 2M5 
 
Dear Sarah, 
 
On behalf of Accessible Housing, I want to affirm the City of Calgary’s use of the Resiliency 
Fund to serve as a catalyst for affordable housing. The Mayor and Council can play a very 
meaningful role in advancing affordable housing in this way. Accessible Housing is almost at 
the point where our Development Permit will be released for our 45 Unit development and 
this provides me with a unique context to contribute to the conversation. Here is how the 
Resiliency Fund can help on a project like ours: 

• Permitting costs: $143,229 (Development: $6574 + Demolition $4,655 + 

Building $132,000) 

• Additionally, we will have to cover all costs associated with construction of new 

driveway crossings, closure and removal of existing driveways, construction of 

new sidewalks, construction of new wheelchair ramps and potential street 

lighting upgrade. 

Our total project cost is $13M, almost entirely funded by community fundraising through 
the RESOLVE Campaign. The Resiliency Fund cannot bring a project of this magnitude to life 
on its own, but taken together with a number of other careful decisions and philanthropic 
investments the Resiliency Fund can serve as a catalyst that turns the dream 45 Homes into 
a reality.  

• Here is how it can be a catalyst: let’s say the City gives Accessible Housing 
$250,000 which equates to $396,000 if mortgaged. That cost then will be passed 
on to residents at a cost of $29.33 every month. When you live on Assured 
Income for the Severely Handicapped (AISH), that’s a very real expense.  

 

To date, the City of Calgary has expressed a deep hope of supporting the creation of more 

affordable housing. The high cost of housing has been referenced by, the Federation of 

Canadian Municipalities as, “The most urgent financial issue facing Canadians today.” His 

Worship, Mayor Nenshi has also referenced Affordable Housing as the City’s, “No. 1 issue for 

us right now.” This Resiliency Fund puts action to those words. Please ensure that the 

Mayor and Council seed this money so that affordable housing can grow. 
 
Opening Doors with you, 
 
 
Jeff Dyer 
Executive Director 
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February 16, 2016 
 
His Worship Mayor Naheed Nenshi and  
Calgary City Council 
The City of Calgary 
PO Box 2100, Station M 
Calgary AB T2P 2M5 
 
Re: United Way Support for the Calgary Housing Company’s Investment Package 
       Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor Nenshi and Members of City Council; 
 
United Way of Calgary and Area would like to express our support for allocating $7.4 million of the 
Economic Resiliency Fund towards the Calgary Housing Company’s investment package for 
affordable housing.  Many individuals and families are negatively impacted by the shortfall in 
affordable housing in our city.  
 
Several projects are in a position to progress as a result of the funds raised through the RESOLVE 
campaign. The financial incentive program proposed by Calgary Housing would help move these 
projects forward so that families can realize the benefits sooner and experience an improved quality of 
life. At the same time, the projects would provide job opportunities, infrastructure investment, leverage 
federal and provincial funding, build community capacity and stimulate economic activity.  
 
Supporting Calgary Housing’s proposal would directly contribute to economic resiliency and aligns with 
the outcomes of our joint poverty reduction strategy,” Enough for All”.  The second action to 
commence a pilot project to coordinate housing applications across the service providers aligns with 
Enough for All’s goal to ensure Calgarians on low incomes only have to tell their story once to access 
appropriate supports. We therefore strongly encourage City Council to approve the proposed 
investment package. 
 
Thank you for your leadership and thoughtful consideration of how to best utilize the Economic 
Resiliency Funds. We look forward to complementing one another’s efforts to ensure our city remains 
strong and vibrant during these challenging economic circumstances. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
    
 
Lucy Miller, Ed. D.    Lindsay Blackett 
President and CEO    Chair, Public Policy Committee 
United Way of Calgary and Area   United Way of Calgary and Area 



 

 
  Trinity Place Foundation 
                          of Alberta 

 
 
February 12, 2016 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern 
 

   Re: Development Grant Fee Program 
 

Trinity Place Foundation of Alberta (TPFA) is pleased to offer this letter in support of activation of the 
Affordable Housing Development Financial Incentive program to provide funding to offset 
development fees and levies for non‐market housing providers, in 2016 and 2017.  
 
Trinity Place Foundation has been providing housing for low‐income seniors in Calgary for 40 years. We 
are  highly  aware  of  the  challenges  of  developing  additional  housing  options.  The  agencies  involved 
require support in order to meet the significant needs in our city. All Calgarians will benefit when we are 
able to make progress together. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you require any further information. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Craig Cheffins 
Acting CEO 
Director of Operations 
Trinity Place Foundation of Alberta         
Direct Line: 403.252.5329; E‐mail: craigc@tpfa.ca              

Administrative Offices 
 

200, 602 – 1st St SE 
Calgary, AB, T2G 4W4 
Ph.: (403) 269.3183 
Fax: (403) 252-6750 



 Suite 804, 7015 Macleod Trail SW 
Calgary, AB 

T2H 2K6 
Phone:  403.276.5541 

Fax:  403.276.9152 
  

Building Community 
 

 

February 12, 2016  

 

Sarah Woodgate  

Director, Calgary Housing & President, Calgary Housing Company  

Community Services & Protective Services  

The City of Calgary | Mail code #21  

PO Box 2100, Station M,  

Calgary, AB, T2P 2M5  

 

 

Dear Sarah,  

 

On behalf of Silvera for Seniors, I am writing in support of The City of Calgary’s use of the Resiliency Fund to 

establish the Development Financial Incentive Program to support an increased supply of affordable 

housing in Calgary. The City can play a very meaningful role in advancing affordable housing in this way.  

 

Silvera for Seniors knows the need for affordable seniors’ housing is increasing annually and has an 

ambitious building plan designed to meet the growing need. Specifically, the Resiliency Fund would support 

our upcoming projects in the following ways: 

• Jacques site – 360 new units: Fee estimate $1.5 M  

• Elbow Valley – 625 new units: Fee estimate $2.33 M 

• Bow Valley redevelopment: Fee estimate $0.83 M 

 

Our capital project costs are funded by community fundraising through the RESOLVE campaign as well as by 

provincial capital dollars for the units built on their behalf. Any reduction in costs will support the use of 

capital dollars for unit creation. 

 

The City of Calgary can make a difference by supporting the creation of more affordable housing with this 

fund. We all need to find unique ways to address the issue of affordable housing in Calgary. We support 

Council’s approval of the Resiliency Fund. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Arlene Adamson 

Chief Executive Officer 








